
Regular Meeting April 11, 2023
  Iron River Township Hall 6:00 PM 

Members Present: Scott Tarsi, Supervisor; Doug Bruster, Trustee; Mike Sheehy, Trustee; Dawn Pisoni, Treasurer; Amber Laturi, 
Clerk.   

Present: Dennis Tousignant – Legal. 
    
Motion made by Mike Sheehy to accept the minutes of March 14th regular meeting and budget Hearing.    Motion was supported 
by Doug Bruster.  Motion carried. 

Motion made by Doug Bruster to approve the agenda as written.  Motion supported by Mike Sheehy.  Motion carried. 5-0.

Craig Richardson was present and reported on the Project Plan Survey.  He is waiting for the results of the survey.  He reported 
to the board that there was a mistake in the survey cover letter noting a different area, so it was confusing for the residents.  
When the board received calls, they explained the typo.   The Plan is due June 1st so we will need to publish a special meeting 
for May 22nd at 6:00 pm.

Discussion regarding the CDARS money held at Miners State Bank.   Motion made by Scott Tarsi to place the money at Miners 
State Bank at a rate of 4.05% for one year.  Motion supported by Mike Sheehy.  Motion carried 5-0.

The Iron County Road Commission costed out the Bernhardt Road for 2000” for the cost of $141,232.10.   We are estimating we 
will be short by $26,000.   Motion made by Dawn Pisoni to move forward with completing the road this year if we can ask the 
Road Commission to allow us time to pay this shortage once we have the funds.  Motion supported by Mike Sheehy.   Motion 
carried.  5-0

Motion made by Doug Bruster to pass on the UPSET request for funds for this year.  Motion supported by Mike Sheehy.  
Motion carried.   5-0

Zach Hautala for the Iron County Economic Chamber Alliance was present, and the board discussed the yearly pledge for 
$3081.00.   Motion was made by Dawn Pisoni to approve the $3081.00 and supported by Doug Bruster.  Motion carried 5-0.

Motion was made by Scott Tarsi to accept the resignation from Patti Roell effective May 1, 2023.  Motion supported by Doug 
Bruster.  Motion carried.  5-0

Scott Tarsi reported on the West Iron County Sewer Authority and Windsor Center, reports are available if anyone in the public 
is interested. 

The treasurer report was provided and no questions for the month of March.   

Jason Cole reported on the water and sewer departments.  Jason discussed the need for a new trailer.  Amber Laturi mentioned 
the need to remove the rest of the trees in front of the hall, we have lost several trees by the hall with winds and to be cautious 
we should remove the rest so we can avoid the trees landing on the hall.  

Ron Simmons submitted a report on zoning.

Motion to approve the bills for the month was made by Doug Bruster supported by Mike Sheehy.  Roll call taken.  Motion 
carried.  5-0.

Meeting Adjourned 6:44 PM

Respectfully Submitted, 
Amber Laturi, Clerk 




